
NORTHEASTERN YORK COUNTY SEWER AUTHORITY 
 

November 12, 2018 
  
 
The Northeastern York County Sewer Authority met for a special advertised meeting on Monday, November 12, 
beginning at 10 AM in the administration building at 200 North Main Street in Mt. Wolf.   
 

Authority members in attendance were: 
 
 
Mt. Wolf Borough                                                       Manchester Borough 
  
Patti Fisher – By Phone                                                  Clair Good  
                                                                                        Gene Snell, Jr. 
  
                                                                                
East Manchester Township                                         Engineer 
                                                                                                                                                                                                
                                                                                        Absent                                                                                                                  
Joel Klinedinst                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
 
 
Recording Secretary                                                      Solicitor                                            
 
Pat Poet                                                                            Absent 
 
 
Personnel 
 
After discussion, a Klinedinst/Good motion was made to hire Steven Miller, Jr. for the laborer/maintenance 
position contingent upon successful completion of all pre-employment requirements.  Motion passed 
unanimously. It was noted the person previously approved at the last meeting decided he did not want the 
position, therefore; additional interviews were held. 
 
 
Sale of Nutrient Credits 
 
Karen Wilson from CS Davidson contacted Pat and asked if the Authority would be interested in selling nutrient 
credits to Sheetz in Duncannon.  She noted there would be minimal engineering fees involved in this sale.  The 
members present were in agreement to pursue the sale of the credits. 
 
 
Adjourn 
 
At 10:07 AM Good/Fisher motion was made to adjourn.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 

NEXT REGULAR MEETING – Monday, November 26 – 7:00 PM - 200 North Main Street  

 

                                   



                                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 

                                       

                                   
 
 
 
 
       
 
 
                   
             
 


